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TEHAMA COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL AND WATER CONSERVATION 
DISTRICT AB3030 GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT PLAN 

TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF JUNE 15, 2009 

ONLY 7 ITEMS.  AGENDA SHOWS 9 
Present:  Allan Fulton, Bob Steinacher, Bill Richardson, Walt Mansell, Roger Sherrill, Mark 

Barthel, Charles Crain, Jr.  Absent:  Colin Klinesteker, Steve Kimborough  Also present: Ernie 

Ohlin, Tehama County Flood Control and Water Conservation District, Kristin McKillop, Butte 

County Water and Resource Conservation 

 

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Allan Fulton called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m. 

 

2.   INTRODUCTIONS:  Kristen McKillop of Butte County Water and Resource 

Conservation 

 

3.   PUBLIC COMMENT:  Ernie Ohlin presented the committee with a summary of the 

 May Joint Council meeting.   

 

 Walt Mansell mentioned developments in State legislature in regards to reformatting 

 conservation districts.  Agencies affected include Department of Water Resources, 

 Cal Fire, and Department of Fish and Game. 

 

4.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion by Walt Mansell to approve May 11, 2009 

 minutes, second by Charles Crain and carried 7-0 with 2 absent. 

 

5.   BASIN MANAGEMENT OBJECTIVE INFORMATION CENTER 

 PRESENTATION:   Kristin McKillop gave a presentation on the Butte County Water 

 and Resources website, including trigger levels and awareness actions.  Butte County 

 received an AB303 grant to create the website with Tehama and Glenn Counties 

 contributing funds to have data included on the website 

 (www.buttecounty.net/waterandresource) 

 

 Allan Fulton commented that Tehama Flood Control and Water Conservation District 

 contributed $10,000, and questioned if additional funds will be required for 

 maintenance.  Kristin commented that at this time Butte County will be covering the 

 maintenance costs.   

  

6.   TAC ANNUAL REPORT:  Allan Fulton presented the draft Annual Report for review.  

 The following changes were suggested: 

 Page 4, Second paragraph:  Change the sentence to read “In 2008 an effort was 

made to add one existing well”. 

 Page 4, Third paragraph: Remove the words “If a grant can be secured.” 

 

 Ernie Ohlin suggested changing “Future TAC Activities” to include something to 

the effect of “Conduct a groundwater recharge feasibility study to determine 

http://www.buttecounty.net/waterandresource
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locations and appropriateness for possible future studies.”  In addition, include 

“Work with Butte, Colusa, Glenn, and Sutter to develop an Integrated Regional 

Water Management Plan” 

 

7.   DEER CREEK FLOW ENHANCEMENT PROJECT:  Bill Ehorn updated the 

 committee on the Deer Creek Flow Enhancement Project.  The permit has been submitted 

 to Tehama County Environmental Health; and is currently in the review phase.   

 

 PUBLIC COMMENT (REOPENED AT 3:15 P.M.):  The Committee did put out 

 notice and advertise for applicants for the three AB3030 TAC vacancies.   

 

8. ADJOURN:  With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:17 p.m. 


